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General Membership Meeting Minutes 
Monday, April 08, 2019 
Fabled Table, 7:00 p.m. 

In Attendance (34) 
Lukas Bagshaw, Beth Boroumand, John Canning, David Charlton, Laurie Charlton, Maggie Connor, Dan Deis, Kathy Deis, 
Patrick Dexter, Chris Gates, Joan Gielas, Arthur James, Brian Kaminski, Joan Kimmel, Bill McDowell, Deirdre Menchaca, 
Gregory Mucha, Darylin Nagy, Molly Onufer, Sacoyia Reed, Nick Ross, Sherah Rothman, Vincent Salvino, Julie Segner, 
Dave Seiden, Colleen Storm, Quincy Swatson, Patrick Sweeney, Erin Tobin, Andrew Wickesberg, Cassandra Williams, 
Matt Williamson, Bobby Wilson, Randy Zotter 

Introduction 
The regular monthly meeting for the membership of the Allegheny City Central Association was held on Monday, 
April 8, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. in the meeting room at Fabled Table.  The meeting was presided by Patrick Dexter and 
recorded by Nick Ross. 
 

Announcements/General Discussion 
 
Wickesberg motioned to approve the March General Membership minutes; seconded by Mucha. Motion passes. 
 
Molly Onufer from the Office of Community Affairs announced a public meeting for the upcoming renovation of the Jefferson 
Recreation Center. The city will be hosting two “Star Parties” in the neighborhood, one at Allegheny Commons and one at 
Riverview. Free pine mulch is available Saturday’s in April while supplies last at the Forestry Division on Stanton Avenue. 2020 
Census is hiring full and part time employees to assist in executing the census (2020census.gov/jobs).  
 
Erin Tobin of the Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy thanked those in attendance for the recent Lake Elizabeth cleanup and 
reminded all that there will be an official Grand Opening for the Northeast Fountain project on May 2nd. A resident asked if it 
would be possible to remove the coloring of the lights in the fountain. 
 
Joan from the Board of Arch Court Apartments requested voting approval of the current Board of Directors. Mucha motioned 
to approve; Zotter seconded. Motion passes.  
 
Patrick Dexter announced that the NSLC is accepting applications for their annual college scholarship. 
 
Dexter had a few brief Garden Theater Block announcements. Trek will soon be selecting a final architect for the remainder of 
the project; future public involvement will be announced once consultant is hired. 
 
Dexter has convened a meeting with the city and Duquesne Light regarding tree trimming practices.  
 
Dexter announced that ACCA’s Master Plan is up for renewal (every 10 years). Planning is just getting underway and will be 
completed over the next year. 
 
Ross motions for ACCA to write letter requesting funding for a North Avenue Streetscape in the 2020 Capital Budget; 
seconded by Joan. Motion passes.  
 



 

Zotter asked if part of the traffic changes in the neighborhood could enable us to re-look at potential one-way conversions; 
traffic engineering will be included in Master Plan update. 


